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Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, December 3, 2015, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Brian McGrath, Andrew Tittler, Kristine Langdon, and Joseph Hickey. 
Members Absent: Joseph Smith
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

 Schoolmaster Lane- Request from Supreme Development to amend Order of Conditions #141-0341 to revise Schoolmaster Lane roadway design to approximately 2,900 feet of roadway at a 20 foot width extending from north of Country Club Lane and ending at a cul-de-sac.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue Schoolmaster Lane until December 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

7:03 PM: Informal Discussion- 

147 Country Club- Notice of Violation –Road 
    
Agent Brown explained that the violation letter has not gone out yet.  

35 Meadow Street- 

Agent Brown explained that the person that recently bought property was not familiar with the Wetland Protection Act. Mr. Civian confirmed the letter drafted by Agent Brown is acceptable.
 
7:05 PM: 637 East Street - Notice of Intent from Frank Gobbi for completion of the work in a 21 +/- lot subdivision infrastructure including grading and roadway paving with some work within the 100 foot buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland. (DEP 141-0486)

Agent Brown explained that the applicant has requested last minute to continue until January 7th.

Charles Jeness, abutter, was present and asked if there had been any clarification of whether it is or is not a flood zone.

Mr. Civian made a motion to 637 East Street until the meeting of January 7th, seconded Mr. McGrath, UA. 

399 West Street - Notice of Intent from Perry Phinney for the construction of a single family house at 399 West Street with work proposed within the buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland and bordering land subject to flooding. (DEP 141- 0481)

Matthew Watsky was present as legal counsel for the applicant. He explained that they intend to create a separation between the UBA and the house. 

Ms. Bugay confirmed that the UBA is at 53 ft due to an existing development. 

Mr. Watsky agreed and explained that the house will be moved 20 feet off of the UBA. Mr. Watsky explained that they are now proposing a smaller footprint house and significantly less impervious surface. They can also consider using a pervious paver driveway. Ms. Bugay asked if the driveway that is shared with neighbor to the east would be removed. Mr. Watsky responded that he is not sure that is a legal easement. 

Mr. McGrath confirmed with the applicant that they are proposing to use everything just outside of the UBA, and that some of what is proposed is for lawn and landscaped areas.

Mr. Civian commented that it seems like a lot of development is happening within the 100 foot buffer zone. He is concerned about the precedent that this would set if approved as proposed. 

Mr. Watsky responded that the buffer zone is not the area that is protected; if you meet the UBA requirements there is an expectation under the local rules that your work is permissible. He added that what was designed absolutely complies with local and state rules. He believes the interests the Commission is expressing are being addressed.

Mr. Civian commented that they might still want to consider reducing the footprint further.

Mr. Tittler commented that he is not going to prejudge before actually seeing a plan showing what they are explaining they would like to propose.

Ms. Bugay commented that the disturbance outside of the UBA has been maximized. She expressed concern about properties like this having a lot of maintenance requirements and issues that may arise from maintenance work not being done. She thinks they may still need to look at some alternatives to determine what the best development is that can be allowed.

Mr. Tittler commented that permeable pavement takes maintenance. Mr. Watsky responded that he was proposing pavers, not pavement.

Chris O’Dea commented that he uses the driveway all the time and that there is an easement from when he bought house several years ago. He explained that there is an agreement with Mr. Phinney that they can use driveway in exchange for doing leaf work and plowing. He explained that Mr. Phinney had subdivided the property. Mr. O’Dea had questions about the difference between the UBA and the BVW. Mr. Tittler explained the difference.  Mr. O’Dea explained his concerns about having a house in this location, and the flooding issues. 

Mr. O’Dea asked if the board would be amenable to Mr. O’Dea funding delineation since Goddard Consulting did a good part of it for the ANRAD. 

Mr. Civian and Ms. Bugay confirmed that a determination has been made on the previous ANRAD and the Commission needs to stay with that unless something has changed. Mr. Watsky added that the DEP laws are clear that once an ORAD is issued, it is binding.

Mr. O’Dea expressed concerns about flood plain lines that were used. Mr. Civian confirmed the applicant needs to go with FEMA flood plain information, as they are now.

Mr. O’Dea also expressed concern that the area is zoned so you have to have at least 40,000 square feet of buildable land for it to be a buildable lot. 

Mr. Watsky confirmed that he will have exact figures on the square footage of impervious for next time. 

Mr. Civian commented that he believes this is a buildable lot and that a house will be built on it at some point. 

Ms. Bugay commented that she believes the applicant can still consider compacting the square footage of the footprint. 

Mr. Hickey confirmed with Ms. Bugay that the existing garage and driveway makes the lot already developed. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 399 West Street until the meeting of January 7th with materials due 10 days before the meeting, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

1056 East Street – Stormwater Management Permit application for a 6 lot residential subdivision road (SWP 2015-18).

Agent Brown informed the Commission that she had a meeting with Town personnel recently with regards to this project, and it will need to be continued until the December 17th meeting. 

Maggie Canolle, an abutter, was present and asked for more information on the history of this project leading to the decision that the pond could be filled. Mr. Civian explained the history of the pond and determination that was made that it was being fed by a broken pipe. He explained that the Wetland Protection Act no longer applies to this project, but the Stormwater Bylaw does. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 1056 East Street until December 17th, seconded by Ms, Bugay, UA.
	
450 Washington Street  - Stormwater Management Permit Application for redevelopment of the Ames School building and surrounding lot (SWP 2015-19).

Joseph Olivera informed the Commission that they should be on track for the next hearing; they just received comments from the peer reviewer. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 450 Washington Street until January 7th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
 
New Applications (to be heard this evening):

26 Gould Street – Stormwater Management Permit application for a new single family dwelling (SWP 2015-20)

Antonio Reda was present. 

Agent Brown explained that she was waiting for a revised plan from applicant which he has with him tonight. 

Mr. McGrath made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 26 Gould Street with modifications, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

20 Tarbox St - Stormwater Management Permit application for a new single family dwelling (SWP 2015-21)

Agent Brown recommended that a Stormwater Management Permit be issued. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 20 Tarbox Street as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

100 Bridge Street - Abbreviated Notice of Intent for a boat ramp (DEP File # TBD)

Payson Whitney, VP with ESS group was present. He handed green card returns to Agent Brown and explained that he has got most of them back to date. 

Back in 2007 when crew dock was permitted, the installation of a permanent wood ramp was approved.  A corner of the ramp is within the 100 year flood plain.  There is a 4 foot elevation difference. The School will commit to operations and maintenance on a fairly regular basis. 

Mr. Civian commented that they won’t be able to act tonight as there is not a DEP number. He asked the applicant to think about how, in general, are they improving conditions on the site. 

Mr. McGrath asked the applicant to provide more detail, such as are they using crushed stone, what size, etc. The detail can be separate from the plan.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 100 Bridge Street until December 17, 2015, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA.  

100 Bridge Street (DEP # 141-0378) – Crew dock- stormwater cert- 

Mr. Civian explained the concern that a concerned resident had called today to say that a panel of the crew dock extended beyond the property line. Mr. Whitney explained that he believes that the panel was removed, but he will double check.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the request for a stormwater certificate for 100 Bridge Street until December 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

17 Paradise Lane (SWP 2013-22) – SFD- STORMWATER CERT

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Certificate of Compliance for 17 Paradise Lane as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 8:38 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
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